5 May 2021

Anthony Witherdin

Director

Key Sites Assessments

Department of Planning, Industry & Environment

via emai:

Dear Mr Witherdin
Harbourside Shopping Centre Redevelopment (SSD 7874)

| refer to the Public Meeting held by the Independent Planning Commission (Commission)
for the above application on 28 April 2021.

In relation to the Ferris wheel located on the Darling Harbour western foreshore, to the east of
the Harbourside Shopping Centre, and as discussed at the Public Meeting - the Commission
is aware that there is a current application with Council for a larger Ferris wheel.

At the Public Meeting, the Applicant stated:

“as | understand it, hasn’t been granted landowner’s consent by the landowner, being
Place Management” (Public Meeting Transcript, page P-16)

Consequently, the Commission requests the Department of Planning, Industry and
Environment (Department) provide the following information:

1. Confirmation as to whether Place Management have granted landowner’s consent to
the proposed larger Ferris wheel currently being considered by Council; and

2. In the circumstances that Place Management have not granted landowner’s consent
for the proposed larger Ferris wheel, the timeframe within which Place Management
will decide whether to grant landowner’s consent.

Please provide the information by 5pm, Thursday, 6 May 2021.
If you require any clarification in relation to the above, or wish to discuss further, please contact
Ms Kate Moore,— or (02) 9383 2100.

Yours sincerely,

-

Stephen Barry
Planning Director
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